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EDINBURG TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING

Edinburg Townhall                           April 30, 2015


Sandra Templeton called the regular meeting of the Edinburg Township Trustees to order at 7:29 p.m. 
with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call shows: Diane Austin, present; Sandra Templeton, present; 
John Hayes, present; Judy Repcik, present; Kevin Biltz, present; Mike Pittinger, present; 
Julie Bearss, present.
RESOLUTION 2015-105: A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the Agenda as 

presented; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2015-106: A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the minutes of the 

March 12, 2015 regular meeting; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows:  

Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, abstain; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2015-107: A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to approve the minutes of the 

March 26, 2015 regular meeting; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  
Diane Austin, abstain; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2015-108: A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the minutes of the 

April 09, 2015 regular meeting; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  

Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, abstains.

Diane asked that the minutes be corrected to reflect the correct chairperson at each meeting. 
Comments or Questions from PERSON(s) in Attendance:

David Starcher, Farmer 


Rob Swauger, Fire Dept.

Brandon Holcomb, Resident/Troop 558
Roger Holcomb, Resident/Troop 558

Jason Pitre, FD Applicant


Thomas Repcik, Resident/employee 
Kevin Bittner, Fire Dept.


Brittany Bittner, Non-Resident
Brandon Holcomb presented a proposal for his Eagle Scout project.  He would like to replace the rundown statuette of the boots, helmet and gun (with like kind) at the cemetery, install pavers around it, and put mulch and flowers around the trees. He would also like to paint the twelve planters in the cemetery and put soil and flowers in them.  Kevin said the Township will supply the dirt flowers.  He would remove the rust from the flag pole and paint it.  Pittinger have agreed to supply the paint for this and Finney construction will donate the use of a lift to do the painting. Pettigrew will supply paint for the statuette’s pedestal.  Diane instructed Brandon to bring in the options of the different statuettes for the Trustees to choose.  His goal is to get the flag pole, statuette and flowers done before Memorial Day and finish the rest after that.  

RESOLUTION 2015-109: A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve donating $100.00 towards the Eagle Scout project of Brandon Holcomb to replace the helmet and boot statuette at the cemetery and do improvements to the flag pole and flower pots; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  
Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

Correspondence   

--GrassRoots Clippings
--Legislative Alert & OPERS source
OLD BUSINESS

--Memorial Day Activities – Many details were discussed and decisions were made.
NEW BUSINESS
--One Cemetery deed was signed.

--Five EMS Closure Authorizations were signed.
DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Julie Bearss - Zoning Inspector  
--She made/received 29 phone calls.
--She issued four permits.
--The BZA met on April 27 at 7:00 p.m. to discuss the content of the zoning resolution.  All three of the new members, as well as all three veterans were in attendance.
--The Zoning Commission met on April 28 at 7:00 pm also to discuss content of the zoning resolution.  

--She has the stack of amendments from past years that were never put through the entire approval process.  She will review these and present them accordingly.
--She thanked the Trustees for this evening’s Special Meeting [approval of amendment]. 

--She is still working with Chris Meduri on reviewing Mr. Hayes’ business in town center.  They are trying to determine if it is truly a new business.  Several witnesses will verify that excavation is being done and this is one of the categories that define new business.  She will inform the Trustees of what Chris Meduri has to say as the issue progresses.
Kevin Biltz - Roads, Buildings, Cemetery and Park   

--They did some ditching on Porter Road.
--They met with Justin Moore on Giddings Road and discussed the water problem--he has asked them to clean out the ditch across the street and to supply fill dirt.  

--He talked to Bill Steiner about eliminating the one recycling dumpster.  They have taken one out.  On May 4th they will be changing the way they do things—like eliminating some of the categories. Kevin will report the changes as he learns them.  

--He said that 20 new American flags are needed.  He had the Boy Scouts take the old flags off of the poles and replace them with the new ones that he had. 
--The Boy Scouts camped in the park recently and cleaned up trash from the trails.  He thanked them for their hard work.  
--He has been working at the park:  mowing, tilling the ball fields and putting up the score boards.

--They have started the electric work at the park building. He presented the prices for the installation of outside lights.

RESOLUTION 2015-110: A motion was made by John Hayes to approve installing two LED wall packs on the outside of the park building at a cost of $700.00; this was seconded by Diane Austin.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

--He has been mowing at the cemetery.
--All of the forms have been made and they are put in place.  Pouring will be done by hand tomorrow.

--He made some calls to get prices for dumpsters:  Republic will not return his calls.  Ohio Valley Waste quoted $220 + $70 delivery +$50/ton for a 40-yard dumpster.  Kevin Scott charges a flat fee of $580 per 
40-yard dumpster.  Thomas was excused from the meeting to retrieve last year’s bill.

--The spouting has been done.

--He’s waiting on more bids to come for the roofing.

--Diane asked him to start patching the roads.  He agreed to do some cold patching real soon.

--John asked how water is pumped out of a [grave] hole before the casket needs to be lowered.  Kevin said they have not had this situation happen yet.  
Mike Pittinger - Fire Department Report

--The FEMA audits are complete and everything is good so far.
--There is $1,749.00 left in the monitor grant fund through FEMA.  This needs to be spent by May 15.  

RESOLUTION 2015-111: A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to approve purchasing helmets, shields and gloves using the remaining grant money and the Township’s matching amount of $99.00; this was seconded by Diane Austin.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; 

Sandra Templeton, yes.

--He requested to purchase the Knox boxes using the FEMA grant of $11,499.00.
RESOLUTION 2015-112: A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve purchasing the Knox boxes using the grant money and the Township’s matching amount of $605.00; this was seconded by 
Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

Call List
--There were 11 total calls: 10 EMS and 1 Fire.  There were three M/A given and one M/A received.

--He thanked Randolph Fire Department for inviting Edinburg Fire to participate in their training [fires] on donated houses.  

--The mock accident was today at Southeast High School.  He thanked Charlestown, Deerfield, Palmyra, Portage County Sherriff, State [Highway] Patrol, Metro Life Flight, Robinson Memorial, Bob Walker and 

Susie Borgess.  The event went really smoothly.  
--Diane explained that two summer youth will be helping at the Fire Department this summer.  They are hired and paid by Portage County JFS.  JFS covers their worker’s comp.  This is at no cost to the Township.  It is Diane’s hope that this will spark their interest in a future career with a fire department.

--Everything is going smoothly in the process of transferring EMS from Akron back to Robinson.  This will happen June 1st.
Tom returned with the dumpster bill from last year.

RESOLUTION 2015-113: A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve contracting with Kevin Scott to supply the dumpsters for Trash Day not to exceed four dumpsters at a cost of $580 per 40-yard dumpster; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.
FISCAL OFFICER REPORT

Judy Repcik - Fiscal Officer 
She reported the following:  

--Year-to-Date Cash Summary

--Departmental Reports for April
--She confirmed with Diane and Sandy that the health insurance for Tim Paulus should be cancelled effective June 1, 2015.
TRUSTEE REPORTS 
Diane Austin

She had nothing further to report at this time.

John Hayes
--He received an email from Robert Brink regarding a flooding problem on his property caused by a drain pipe under State Route 183. Kevin and Diane said that because this is a state road Mr. Brink would need to contact the state about this issue.  John will call Mr. Brink to inform him of this.
--Hot Stove replaced a garage door opener at the concession stand and has asked that the cost be split three ways between them, the Township and the Soccer group.  Diane and Sandra both expressed their dismay that the Hot Stove leaders went ahead and made a change to Township property without approval.  Sandy will inform the Hot Stove president that any future items need to come to the Trustees first.  All agreed that the Township would not reimburse them.  John will reply with the Trustees’ answer.  A copy of the keyless entry code needs to be given to a Township employee.

--John recommends that security measures be taken to the building & equipment at the park.  He’d like Kevin to look into securing it with cameras and fencing. Diane asked Kevin to call Dave Saltzman of Detect Alarm to get a quote and present it at the next meeting.        

Sandra Templeton
-- She had nothing further to report at this time.

RESOLUTION 2015-114:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the payment of the bills; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; 
Sandra Templeton, yes.  
RESOLUTION 2015-115:  A motion was made by Sandra Templeton that the meeting is adjourned at 
8:30 p.m.; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes. 
_________________________________

____________________________________

Sandra Templeton, Chairperson
               
John Hayes, Trustee                                 

_________________________________                    ____________________________________

Diane Hargett Austin, Trustee 


Judy Repcik, Fiscal Officer 
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